
1 
 

EDEO Diocesan Council 
Minutes 

February 25-26, 2022 
Church of the Redeemer, Pendleton

 
Present: 
The Rt. Rev. Patrick Bell, Bishop  
 

Class of 2022 
The Rev. Kelly Mahon (SC) 
Adrienne Brown 
Ellen Nesbitt 
The Rev. Charlotte Wells 
 
 

Class of 2023      
Karly Nash (SC) 
Barbara Reynolds 
The Rev. Ann Marie Hardin (SC) 
Beth Spell 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class of 2024 
The Rev. Aletha Bonebrake (SC) 
Terry Rahmsdorff (SC) 
Betty Palmer 
Vacancy -DC Clergy 
Vacancy – DC Lay 
 
 
Seat and Voice 
Amy Jayne, Ascension Executive Director 
 
Absent:  
Steve Winkle (SC) 
The Rev. Joseph Farber 
Lisa Boquist, Secretary to Council 
 
 
 
 

Call to Order  
Bishop Pat offered a prayer to open the meeting and members shared discussion around the war in Ukraine. 
 
Election of Co-Chair 
M/S/C  Motion to elect Beth Spell as Co-Chair of Diocesan Council (Barbara Reynolds, Adrienne Brown) 
 
Approval of Minutes from November 2021 
M/S/C Motion to approve the minutes from November 2021 as presented. (Charlotte Wells, Adrienne 

Brown) 
 
Bishop Report 

• Bishop Pat will start presenting his report on Friday evenings in order to facilitate further discussion if 
needed. 

• Bishop Pat asked for formalization of Patty Olson Lindsey’s role as Diocesan Treasurer and The Rev. 
Charlotte Wells role as Secretary of Convention. He reported that he is still working on trying to fill the 
Chancellor vacancy. Patty Olson-Lindsey has already stepped into her role as Diocesan Treasurer and has 
met with Lisa and Amy and plans on meeting with the accountant soon. 
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M/S/C Motion to approve the appointment of The Rev. Charlotte Wells as Secretary of Convention for 
the Episcopal Diocese of Eastern Oregon. (By Consensus) 

 
 

M/S/C Motion to approve the appointment of Patty Olson-Lindsey as the Treasurer for the Episcopal 
Diocese of Eastern Oregon. (By Consensus) 

 
Bishop Pat brought up the two vacant positions on Diocesan Council and encouraged the membership to search                                               
out people to serve, especially as the diocese will be entering into the search for their next bishop and the role  
Diocesan Council is integral to that process. 
Council discussed past searches and elections and what was done right and what didn’t go well.  The new bishop needs 
to step in and recognize who Eastern Oregon is.   

Council needs to decide what the future is for EDEO as to the direction/model for the episcopate.  These discussions 
need to start happening.  If the current model is continued the pool of candidates is likely very limited.  It must be 
someone able to afford to only work part-time.    At this time the current model appears to be sustainable, even with 
the loss of some of the smaller parishes.  

The National Church prefers a two-year window for the search process for a new bishop.   EDEO canons require 1 year.  

 With the pandemic the last two years and the work that has been started with Indigenous populations, Bishop Pat 
asked council to consider having him stay on as bishop for another year or two.  This would require a petition to the 
Presiding Bishop, but there is precedence for this type of allowance.  +Pat asked council to seriously consider and 
discern if this is something that would be in the best interest of EDEO.   

Council decided to convene on Saturday morning in Executive Session without Bishop Pat present to discuss the 
possibility of extending his episcopate for another two years.  They also requested the +Pat start to write down 
the work that he does that is unique to Eastern Oregon.  
 
 
Adjournment 
Kelly Mahon offered a prayer and the meetings adjourned at 6:50pm with plans to reconvene at 8:00am.   
 
Saturday, February 26th, 2022 
Council reconvened for an executive session at 8:00am without Bishop Pat present.  After inviting him into the 
meeting they asked that he seek permission to extend his episcopate 2 more years past the mandatory retirement 
that would occur in 2 years.   
 
 
 
M/S/C Motion to send a letter to Presiding Bishop Michael Curry requesting an extension of Bishop Pat’s 

episcopate beyond the mandatory retirement age of 72 because Diocesan Council and Standing 
Committee unanimously agreed to do so. The letter will be appended to these minutes. (Charlotte 
Wells, Barbara Reynolds) 
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+Pat requested that Standing Committee and Diocesan Council draft a letter of resolution to take to Bishop Curry.  
The Council took 15 minutes to prepare the letter and will send it to Lisa to format on Diocesan letterhead and 
give to Bishop Pat. 
 
Council would like to schedule a retreat to discuss in more detail what needs to be accomplished during the 
remaining years of Bishop Pat’s time in EDEO and to envision what the future episcopacy in EDEO would look like.  
 
Diocesan Council Vacancy 
Barbara Reynolds reported that Angela Pursell from Hermiston has agreed to fill the lay vacancy on Council and 
run for election at Convention. 
 
M/S/C  Motion to appoint Angela Pursell from Hermiston to fill the current lay vacancy on Diocesan Council 

until Convention. (Terry Rahmsdorff, Charlotte Wells)  
 
Standing Committee Report – The Rev. Kelly Mahon 
Kelly Mahon reported on the following items from Standing Committee: 

• The sale of the Redmond property has been completed. 
• 605 Union Street, the former diocesan house in The Dalles, has been sold to St. Paul’s, The Dalles for about 

$17,000 which allowed the diocese to pay the Foundation back for a previous loan on the house to fix the 
roof.   

• Kelly, Bishop Pat, The Boquists, The Jaynes, Roman, and Katy travelled to Klamath Falls in January to gather 
records and other items that could be reused from St. Paul’s.  The building is no longer in use.  The next 
steps are to get the property appraised and listed for sale.   Kelly cautioned that if there is a consideration 
of returning the property to the indigenous community or another nonprofit that we need to consider 
the state of the property and if that would be a “first fruit gift.” 

• There is an additional blank lot that is also going to be listed for sale in Klamath Falls.  
• Standing Committee has also been meeting with and consenting to the ordinations of Sean Rogers, Katy 

Nesbitt, and Taylor Clark. 
• They have voted on 5 Bishop elections.  
• Sunriver Christian Fellowship has ended their lease with the Catholic Church and are currently renting a 

space in a commercial property. They have voted to purchase a new space. 
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Bisbee Grant Committee Reaffirmation on online vote 
M/S/C Motion to affirm the vote to approve the following recipients of the Bisbee Grant 

• $2000.00 Family Kitchen, Trinity, Bend 
• $1200.00 St. Mark’s, Madras 
• $1000.00 St. Patrick’s, Enterprise 
• $2425.00 Ascension School 
(Adrienne Brown, Aletha Bonebrake) 

Ascension School Report 
Amy presented a report on Ascension School.  The report is appended to the end of these minutes. 
 
M/S/C Motion to approve a DBA of Naknuwithlama Tichamna under The Episcopal Diocese of Eastern 

Oregon as a step in the incubation of them becoming a separate non-profit. (Ann Marie Hardin, 
Charlotte Wells) 

 
Financial Report 
Pat read a letter from Patty outlining some of her goals during her term as treasurer.   
 
M/S/C Motion to add Patty Olson-Lindsey as a signer on the US Bank checking account ending in 7424 
 (Aletha Bonebrake, Adrienne Brown) 
 
M/S/C Motion to add Patty Olson-Lindsey as a signer on the State Street Global Advisors Asset 

Management Account through the Episcopal Church Foundation account ending in 4488. 
(Charlotte Wells, Kelly Mahon) 

 
The Clergy Compensation policy and Supply Clergy policy will be put on the Finance Committee meeting agenda 
and will be brought back to Diocesan Council for discussion. 
  
Proposed 2022 Meeting Dates 
Lisa will send out a poll with dates for a retreat that begins on Friday and ends on Sunday.  
 
Adjournment 
Ann Maire Hardin offered a closing prayer, and the meeting was adjourned.  
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